

<b>St Florence Community Council</b>		
<b>Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 10<sup>th</sup> October 2022</b>		
<b>St Florence Village Hall – 7.30pm- 9.30pm</b>		
<p><b>Those present:</b> Rachel Ruff (Clerk), Cllr Sian Hughes (Chairperson), Cllr Rob Davies, County Cllr Rhys Jordan, Cllr Rob Davies, Cllr Del Evans, Louise Cross, Jeff Evans, Andrew Miles</p> <p><b>1.Apologies:</b> Cllr Margaret Littler</p> <p><b>In attendance:</b> Rachel Ruff (Clerk and minute taker).</p> <p><b>Public Participation:</b> Member of the St Florence Football Club and David Glennerster</p>		
No.	Detail	Action
2	<p><b>Declarations of Interest</b></p> <p>None</p>	
3	<p><b>Signing of Minutes from Previous Meeting:</b></p> <p>Minutes for September Meeting were presented, some minor changes were made. Minutes to be posted on St Florence Website.</p>	
4	<p><b>County Councillors Report:</b></p> <p><b>Cllr Jordan reported on:</b></p> <p><b>Matter Arising from previous meeting:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Long course weekend and Ironman Reviews – Local perception of Long Course Weekend is that it isn't very well organised. An action plan with improvements for next year is needed or PCC will not support them. It is hoped that the event will move to June as this will be easier for the tourist trade/businesses.</li> </ul> <p>Iron Man date has been brought forward for next year to early September, many locals and businesses are not happy with this. The date was agreed without consultation. For 2024 the date will return to normal in late September.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Ann Love – her access arrangements have been addressed, date still to be confirmed. Dropped pavements are all done, and work completed.</li> <li>• School entrance railings to separate from road - This has sparked a larger conversation and Cllr Jordan will meet with the Chief Executive Officer to discuss. Cllr Jordan will liaise back.</li> </ul> <p><b>New Matters:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Councillor Jordan proposed the possibility of St Florence getting involved in Wales in Bloom next year. Members were not sure the village would engage, there are several categories to enter if not the whole village, e.g., School, pub or hotel. Cllr Rob</li> </ul>	

<p>5.</p>	<p>Davies felt that the school would be keen to get involved; he will let them know. Anna to post on the village Facebook page to see if any interest when put to residents.</p> <p><b>Matters Arising:</b></p> <p><b>5.1 Alun Lesser History Files</b> – David Glennerster kindly attended the meeting. A long discussion ensued about how best to display the history files of Alun Lesser and of David Glennerster. It was agreed that display boards would be the best option in the village hall. A separate group was agreed to go through the files and sort into categories that felt suitable for display. This matter will be carried over.</p> <p><b>5.2 Football Club, games and clearing the disabled toilets of kit</b> – James, Treasurer from the Football club was in attendance, he said that the fixtures are usually only known a week in advance at best two or three. This doesn't help with hall bookings, but it was agreed that if birthday parties are requested in the hall on Saturdays. £17 will be charged to the football club for the hall use for the rest of this season, then prices will increase to £20 for next year.</p> <p>James was asked to pass back to the club that the disabled toilets and changing rooms need to be cleared and tidied, so disabled visitors have access to the toilets.</p> <p><b>5.3 Accessibility Issue – Ann Love resident</b> - See Cllr Jordans report above.</p> <p><b>5.4 St Florence Primary School</b> – See Cllr Jordans report above.</p> <p><b>5.5 Pricing restructure Village Hall</b> – this review has been carried out and the new prices will be displayed on the website and social media pages.</p>	
<p>6</p>	<p><b>Village Hall Matters:</b></p> <p><b>6.1 Bonfire Night</b> – Bonfire Night will go ahead this year on November 5<sup>th</sup> – FOSS will be arranging the evening in conjunction with SFCC. All of the usual attractions will take place.</p> <p><b>6.2 Common Land – Tree Felling</b> – Chair contacted PCC to enquire whether trees had been felled by them. They confirmed that a Poplar tree fell over and hit a Sycamore which did not completely fall. This was deemed unsafe by the officers, so it was cut down. Rest of the trees will be protected.</p> <p><b>6.3 Poppy Wreath</b> – Chairman Sian agreed to purchase the Poppy Wreath again for Remembrance Sunday, she will be reimbursed for this purchase.</p> <p><b>6.4 Any Other Business</b> – A new commencement time of 7pm was agreed for the monthly meetings, this replace the 7.30pm start time.</p>	

<b>7</b>	<b>Local Planning St Florence:</b>  Any planning applications are emailed directly to members for their comments as planning applications come in.	
<b>8</b>	<b>Accounts &amp; Finances:</b>  <b>8.1</b> Bank Reconciliation as at 1 <sup>st</sup> October 2022 was presented and signed off by non-signatory member.  <b>8.2</b> Invoices were passed for payment.	

Meeting Closed at 9.30pm – next meeting Monday 14<sup>th</sup> November @ 7pm

Minutes once approved will be held on the council website [www.stflorencecommunity.co.uk](http://www.stflorencecommunity.co.uk)